
 

AGENDA 
GLENCOE GOLF CLUB 

Golf Advisory Committee 
Glencoe Golf Club 

Monday, May 15, 2017-7:00pm 
 

 

 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.  Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend 
this meeting and who require certain accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have questions 
regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the 
meeting at (847) 835-4114, or the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable accommodations 
for those persons. 

 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

Dale Thomas, Chairman 

Jim Hirsch 

Eva Levy 

Ron Schmidt 

Scott Shore 

2. CONSIDER THE APRIL 24TH MEETING MINUTES 

3. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 APRIL 2017 SUMMARY REPORT 

4. OTHER BUSINESS 

5. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 

6. ADJOURN 

 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
  April 24, 2017 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
 

The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at Village Hall.  The 
following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Eva Levy 
  Jim Hirsch 
  Ron Schmidt 
  Scott Shore  

 
2. CONSIDERATION OF THE MARCH MEETING MINUTES 

The March Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as 
submitted.  
 

3. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  
• Stella reviewed the March monthly report and financial statement. 
• Poor weather conditions only allowed the course to be open five days out 

of the month. 
• The landscape project on the first tee was discussed.  The Committee was 

pleased with the first phase of the plan and believed the project will be a 
great upgrade of the area. 

• The tree removal plan was discussed. 
• The new Hel’s Kitchen Catering agreement was discussed. 

 
4. OTHER BUSINESS 

• Stella reported that Village President, Larry Levin, will be interviewing 
applicants for the vacant Golf Advisory Committee position; a new 
member is expected to be in place within the next two months.  

• A question was asked for an update on the pending retirement of the 
assistant superintendent. Stella responded that he has made plans to 
retire June 15th.  

•  A suitable candidate for the assistant superintendent position has not 
been found. The position will remain vacant until a qualified and 
competent candidate is located. 

• A question was asked if it would be possible for the Club to purchase any 
equipment from Green Acres due to its closure.  Stella replied that the 
property remains vacant and that she is not aware of any future plans.  
There is currently no contact on site to inquire about the sale of 
equipment.   

• Stella updated the committee on the Forest Preserve District agreement.  
• The Committee discussed the need to raise community awareness of the 

Club and the proposed new clubhouse. 



• It was recommended that the Club consider other activities on the golf 
course campus such as croquet. 
 
 

5. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
• None. 

 
6. ADJOURNMENT 

• There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned 
at 8:00 p.m. 

 
 
 



   

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               
To:  Golf Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  May 11, 2017 
 
Subject:  April 2017 Monthly Report                
                                       
 
Financial Overview:  April started out the month with average temperatures but the last week of the 
month was dismal with rain and below average temperatures. Carts were not allowed 7 days out of the 
month due to wet conditions. Total revenues were $110,144 versus the budget of $89,406.  
 
  

  
2017 Actual 
 

 
2016 Actual 

Rounds 1,749 1,488 
Average Rate 33.73 36.51 
FYTD Rounds 2,077 2,027 

 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop:  Greens fee revenue was $58,994 vs. the budget of $54,336.   
 
Merchandise:  Golf shop sales totaled $16,496 vs. a budget of $6,850.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $6,534 vs. the budget of $5,000. 
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $10,576 vs. the budget of $9,000.  Pull cart rental revenue was 
$1,452 vs. the budget of $1,000.  
 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant opened on April 1st with a full menu.  The beverage cart will be available 
weather permitting in May.  
 
Golf Course:  

• The maintenance department continues to struggle to find crew members.  The department is 
currently down three employees and will start the month of May down five employees.  Job 
postings have been put up on community boards as well as online postings on several sites. 

• Bunkers were completely edged as well as all the fairway markers. 
• The greens were spiked using our new spiker reels that leave minimal effect on the roll and 

playability of the greens. 
• All greens were top dressed to smooth out old ball marks for better performance. 
• The driving range was opened off the grass tees and will now be maintained at tee height. 
• On course bathrooms and drinking fountains were pressurized and made ready for the season. 
• Stump grinding shavings were removed and the areas prepared for seed. 
• The pond aerators were installed including a new pond aerator on the 15th pond. 
• The green on the 3rd hole was expanded to allow for three additional pin placements which will 

result in adding difficulty to one of the easier holes on the golf course. 



• Massive course clean-up occurred on three separate occasions due to wind storms that were also 
responsible for the willow tree that fell into the pond on the third hole. 

• A copper wire water line was replaced under the pro shop deck for the water fountain adjacent to 
the building. 

 
2017 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 65 degrees and the low was 33 degrees. The average 
high for the month is 57 degrees and the average low is 40 degrees.  Total precipitation was 5.6 inches 
against an average of 3.58 inches.   
 
Marketing Notes: 

• Over 700 Tee times have been booked for local high schools for the fall season. Loyola Academy 
Girls Team and the New Trier Booster Club will be utilizing the golf course. 

• The Glencoe News featured the Senior PGA event that was scheduled at the course. 
• An ad was published on social media outlets, Facebook and Instagram, promoting golf 

instruction. 
 

Miscellaneous: 
• The fleet of 65 electric carts were all sent off site for an annual safety and maintenance check.  The 

management and upkeep of the cart fleet is essential to reduce the maintenance and repair 
budget.   

• The new hybrid tees that were created over the winter are now playable on the golf course. The 
tees were designed for advanced juniors or beginner to intermediate adult golfers.  They offer 
manageable course setup to make the game more enjoyable.  The hybrid tees are also rated for 
slope/course rating so golfers who utilize the tees can post their score for handicaps. 

• The Glencoe Golf Club Women’s Association opening luncheon took place. The league plays 
weekly on Tuesday mornings starting the first week in May and ending the last week in 
September.  Stella Nanos and Matt Radde attended their opening luncheon and presented the 
new USGA rules as well as new programs for this season.  

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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